
August 7, 2009 
Full Life, Good Man, Peace 
 
William Ambrose Littleghost left for the Spirit World on July 31. I am told that in 
the afternoon of his death, Coyotes were yapping. Coyotes not known for 
yapping in the daytime. I think there was a celebration in the Spirit World for his 
welcoming. He walked in a good way and there can be no other explanation.  
 
Although he shared the same last name as relatives of the Turdclan, he was not 
related to Turdclan.  I remember that Melvin Grey Bear considered him a friend.  I 
see that Ambrose is being sent off in Traditional ways.  I see Rick Two Dogs is 
one of those who will be officiating. I have heard only good things about Two 
Dogs. I take that as a good sign in many ways. I see that his family will keep him 
close to them and they can watch over his rest as he watches over their walking 
time.  
 
Somehow, 77 years seems like a full life. Somehow, it doesn't seem like enough. 
I like that he said and he taught that there is more than just ONE way. We each 
must find our own way.  
 
We are losing our Elders and the wisdom they carry with them goes to the grave. 
They can and do, teach and teach by example. But who is learning? I think of 
those "Traditional" singers who are featured on the Thistles page, getting stoned, 
getting drunk. How many of them will live long enough to realize and overcome 
their mistakes? How many of them will carry forward and teach not just the 
Traditional songs, but will, by example, carry the tribe into the future?  
 
Drugs, alcohol, futility are taking from us the future that would be, and leave us 
with graves filled with only the very young.  
 
Somehow, when Mother Earth, Grandmother Earth welcome home a good man 
with a long life, there is both celebration and concern for those who are left 
behind, with fewer and fewer good examples to follow, fewer teachers of both the 
Old Ways and the Good conduct towards family, community, nation.  
 
We need more Elders. We need more GOOD Elders. At this rate, we are losing, 
not gaining.  
 
I think Coyotes, who teach us by tricking us, are wondering if we get it yet. I think 
they are talking about what should be, could be and asking if we are able or 
willing to make it.  Maybe they are just chiding us, telling us to see, what we had 
and what we have lost.  
 
We must, all of us, work with all that is in us to rid ourselves of the corrupt, and 
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build for ourselves, a future where graves only welcome our very old, very tired, 
very well-lived kin.  
 
We must each find our own way. One less teacher to show us, but his family and 
those who learned from him, carry it with them.  
 
Time to call our Warriors home.  Time to raise up the Elders who walk in a good 
way. Time to raise our children so that they can be the Elders of their time, to 
teach the younger ones, how to have a better life. It all starts now.  
 
It all started waaaay back. Today came from all that was done yesterday. 
Tomorrow will come from all that is done today. Our Warriors are our learned. 
They overcame so much adversity to gain the knowledge and the skills to bring 
back and help heal the tribe they love so much. They were run off by ignorance, 
corruption and jealousy. We need to overcome all of that so that our Warriors can 
come home, and be welcomed, and we can all heal together.  
 
The greatest gift we can give to our children, grandchildren, is to come together 
to make the world, their lives, a better place for them, and for their children.  
 
A Stranger Calls Off Names 
 
This one has me baffled, but I am not sure if it relates to the strange happenings 
that have been going on for the past couple of years, and which have, lately, 
become more strange, more frequent, more 'active'.  
 
Just before Turdclan started killing off their own, some supernatural events made 
themselves known.  
 
Demus McDonald, who helped the Turdclan cover up their murder of Eddie 
Peltier, and even helped to sell his then young niece, Mary, to the Turdlings, to 
have their way with her, traumatize her and have her bear false witness against 
Lopez and LaFuente, began having 'encounters' with the supernatural as he 
drove the Casino Shuttle past the lake.  The giant Snake, glowing eyes, more 
than 10ft wide, 50 ft long, confronted him as he drove, causing him to swerve 
drastically, kicking up dust that surrounded him like fog, literally scaring the crap 
out of him. (Laundry call!).   
 
People laughed that it was his guilty conscience, his drugs, his drunkenness... 
but others saw it too. It looked right at him. It was a warning, which he has 
ignored. Black Road Medicine, he thought would protect him, has been actively 
consuming him. Taking from him, all that is good in his life and leaving him hollow 
inside.  
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His wife died, his children don't respect him, won't even speak to him. And Mary 
hates him with a passion for what he did and how he helped the Turdlings rape 
and abuse her. I think he is the one that took the pictures that insured her 
silence. He is the one that has been 'sharing' them. I can only guess if he bought 
them or took them. Does it matter? 
 
And then the White Lady, a mist that rises on the lake, takes the shape of a 
woman, and comes to the water's edge waiting for a car.. She shows up mostly 
at night, but also in the day. 
 
The People with no faces, who show up in different places: The store, walking 
along the road, as mystery passengers in cars driven by wild-eyed drug-crazed 
youth. No one knows who they are, where they come from or to where they go. 
No one knows that when they tap the shoulder of someone, and they turn 
around, if it will be someone they know, or someone with no face. These show up 
in so many places now, I can't keep count. Day and night. Mostly, oddly, in the 
daytime. 
 
The Black Birdman. A tall man who walks along the road, headed towards the rez 
mostly. A lumbering stride, seemingly unfazed by those who have driven by at 
high speed or who try to swerve into him and away at the last second. He is 
dressed all in black. His arms look like a fringe of black feathers.. no one has 
seen his face.  So far, only daytime and early evening.  
 
And now, the stranger who walked into the Casino. He was dressed all in black, 
wearing sunglasses, shows up after midnight and has a list of names. Not sure 
how many sightings of this one. I hear he read off a list of names to one security 
guard. The security guard did not know who many or most of them were. 
Someone else recognized some of the names as those of people already dead.  
 
Now, we know the casino is Poopsie's Fortress. He has cameras in the 
bathrooms, and even long range cameras focused on the roads to the casino so 
he can have advanced warning if the Feds come for him (and he will then escape 
by boat. One if by land, two if by "Lake"?).   
 
This stranger walked in, read his list and then left. Soon as he walked out the 
doors, no one, not even Poopsie and his fleet of eyes, could see him. He 
vanished.  Only Shape shifters can do that kind of stunt.  
 
Now, Poopsie is really scared. Not likely the stranger made a mistake and went 
to the wrong place. I would be very interested to know whose names were on 
that list. I bet I know some of them and how they fit in with that place and those 
crimes.  
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The casino is sinking into the lake. It stinks inside. It is dirty. Yet, they managed 
to get $3Million to renovate the ballroom. Obviously no one was really paying 
attention there. Then again, a stranger, all in black, wearing sunglasses, 
vanishing when he exits... maybe someone, or something is paying attention.  
 
Seems the spirit world is opening up. Welcoming those who walked in a Good 
Way, and coming after those who have Walked the Black Road.  
 
There is more than ONE WAY, and that is absolutely true. However, there is one 
way that should have been respected, and was not. And there are consequences 
for that.  
 
Those who are running for cover now, going from Church to Church, Practice to 
Practice, have offended ALL the Ways and have nowhere to hide. 
 
If Turdclan offers you spiritual comfort, smoke, smudge or beaded feathers, 
refuse them. They are covered in spiritual filth and will sicken you, your house, 
your family. If they show up at your church, shun them. They need to pray for 
themselves and they should be allowed to do that. Just try to not get any of it on 
you. You know what they are. You know what they do. You know what they have 
done.  And now you know some of what is coming after them. Don't stand too 
close. 
 
You know where to find me. 
 
~Cat 

PS: Young Yellow Elk stopped by. 


